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CEZA HOSPITAL TEAM AT OZWELENI AREA  
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COMMUNITY LISTENING ATTENTIVELY TO SPEAKERS 

C 
eza hospital commemorated TB month by visiting Ozweleni 

community on the 21st of March 2017. The hospital team 

was warmly welcomed by Induna Nkwanyana who appreciat-

ed the visit and said that they are very happy as the community of 

Ozweleni to be visited by Health care workers on a holiday.  The day 

started with educational talk. The following topics were covered: TB, 

MMC, HCT, malnutrition. The community was also educated on how to 

lodge a complaint when they are not happy about the service of Ceza 

hospital and its clinics. On the 24th of March 2017 awareness for staff 

was conducted and the team also visited Ceza taxi rank. TB and HCT 

screening was done on both days and people were given a chance to 

ask questions on health issues. Condoms were also distributed. 
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TB AWARENESS CONTINUES... 
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Top left: Induna Nkwanyana. Top 
right: Sister Ntshapheka Peads 
ward Operational Manager ad-
dressing audience on malnutrition. 
Bottom left: Nkosi Mbatha talking 
about MMC. Bottom right: Ozwele-
ni community listening attentively 

to speakers. 



TB AWARENESS CONTINUES 
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Top left: Phumlani Nene screening patient for blood pressure. 
Top right: Thandeka  Mthethwa counselling the client. Bottom 
left: Ntokozo Zulu screening a patient for HGT. Bottom right: 

Sister Ntshapheka giving a child Vitamin A. 



TB AWARENESS CONTINUES... 
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Top left: Ceza hospital staff listening 

attentively during TB health talk. Top 

right: Nkosi Dladla addressing staff. 

Bottom left: Staff on their way to Ceza 

taxi rank. Bottom right: Taxi drivers 

with TB messages. 



MIDWIVES IMBIZO 
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Midwives and  doctors who attended  

Imbizo 

O 
n the 17th of January 2017 Ceza hospital hosted Imbizo for midwives. Matron S A Ngidi 
was the facilitator of this great day. The main purpose of the day was to share best mid-
wifery practices, how to improve on weaknesses, share good practical skills especially 

on emergencies( ESMO DRILLS, HBB). The day was celebrated on a very high note; midwives 
from other hospitals and  Medical Officers were invited, Midwife Specialist Mrs P F N Dladla also 
contributed a lot to making this day a success. PHC Operational Managers shared their best prac-
tices. “The message could not go well without our sisters and CCG’s, they are our strong hold to 
provide continuity of care to the patients”; said Deputy Manager Nursing Mrs Msane. The support 
from all stakeholders and Miss C N Buthelezi who worked hard in ensuring that all goes well is ap-
preciated. 

          Article written by: Matron’s office 



IMBIZO GALLERY 
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Top left: Ms N Mlotshwa Stedham clinic Operational Manager (OM), Ms 

T Mbatha Idlebe clinic Clinical Nurse Practitioner (CNP), Ms C V 

Mbatha Esidakeni clinic CNP, Ms N L Khumalo Ezimfabeni clinic OM. 

Top right: Dr S Ntshangase demonstrating a procedure. Bottom left: Ms 

Z Dladla District Specialist addressing attendees. Bottom right: Mater-

nity OM from EDumbe CHC demonstrating a procedure. 



MIDWIVES IMBIZO CONTINUES…. 
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Top left: Staff from Ceza police station. Bottom right: Community Care Givers 
entertaining the attendees. Bottom left: Community Care Givers doing stage 

play. Bottom right: Neonatal resuscitation equipment (HBB)  
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